
April, May, June 2023 
 

“And this is the confidence that we have in him, that, if we ask any thing according to his will, he heareth us:” I John 5:14 

 

Dear Prayer Warriors and Faithful Supporters,  

 

Thank you all so much for your continued prayers. So much is happening in the ministry at Solid Rock Baptist 

Church. The Sunday School and church ministry continue to grow.  We have added a Wednesday night Bible 

study. Friday Night Youth Club is an exciting time for our young people where they come to learn about God’s 

Word and just have a fun time. I have had the privilege of teaching the books of the Bible during Friday Youth 

Club. It is always exciting to hear the kids singing a song they learned or talking about a lesson they heard in 

Sunday school or Friday Youth.  

 

We are not only seeing growth in the church, but we have also had the opportunity to be involved in outreach 

into the community. Every Sunday, our church holds a service at a local homeless shelter. It is such a blessing 

to see our church people getting involved in this ministry. In April, we were able to hold a Holiday Club (much 

like a VBS) for 2 days in the Xhosa community. We spent an hour each day singing, playing games, and telling 

a Bible lesson. We had around 50-75 children in attendance and both days the Gospel was presented in the 

Xhosa language. In May, our church was involved in two community outreaches. We had our first medical 

outreach, which included checking blood pressures and blood sugars, giving educational handouts, and the 

Gospel. We also were able to have a soup kitchen which included singing, sharing a Bible lesson, and giving 

each child a meal (we are hoping to make this a regular ministry). We as a church also had the opportunity to 

deliver 60 care packages to mothers at a local hospital for a special Mother’s Day event.   

 

In my last prayer letter, I was still waiting for a reply from the South African Nursing Council. Praise the Lord, 

I have finally received approval to take my exams in November to become certified. I ask that you please 

continue to pray as I need to figure out how best to study for this exam.  

 

I was able to complete my American Heart Association CPR Instructor Certification and am now able to teach 

classes. Thank you to all who have contributed towards the cost of classes and books for students to be able to 

take this class. I currently have funding enough for 60 students to complete the course. Praise the Lord!!! 

My hope is that I can offer these classes at little or no cost to the student, while also using it as a tool to reach 

people with the Gospel of Christ. It will cost approximately $20 USD for the books for each student.  If you 

would like more information about sponsoring a student or an entire class, please contact me via email: 

h.bennett@dbmi.org.  

 

Thank you for your part in spreading the Gospel of Jesus Christ in Port Elizabeth, South Africa.  

  
Thank you for your prayers and support! 

Hannah Bennett 
 

COMING SOON!!! UPDATE VIDEO!!!! 
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PRAISES: 

--God’s faithfulness 

--Church growth & ministries 

--New medical ministries 

--Funding for 60 CPR students 

PRAYERS: 

--Nursing Exam in November 

--Solid Rock Baptist Church  

--Visa situation in SA  
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MEDICAL OUTREACH CPR CERTIFICATION CLASS 

Soup Kitchen Holiday Club 
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